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Parent/Teacher Conferences 

     This semester, Elkhorn Grandview Middle School will hold student/parent/teacher conferences on 

February 14 and 15.  We will again utilize the Student-Led Conference format.  We are requesting last 

names beginning with A-L attend conferences on February 14 and last names beginning with M-Z 

attend on February 15.  If  you cannot make it or you have another conflict with your day, feel free to 

attend the opposite evening.  

     If you have any questions about conferences, please contact a team teacher.  On the evening of 

conferences, please stop at the information table in the Commons to pick up your child’s progress 

report before heading to the gym to begin your conference.  Don’t forget to visit the Book Fair!! 

 

Middle School 2018/2019 Registration 

     Current 6th and 7th grade students will receive information during the first two weeks of March 

regarding class selection for next school year.  Please be on the lookout for your child’s registration 

form for you to review, sign, and return to EGMS.   

     Current 8th graders going to EHS next year will register on March 5th at 6 p.m. at Elkhorn High.  

Please see the attached letter for full details. 

 

Social Media 

     We are happy to announce that Grandview Middle School is now on Twitter and Facebook! Like 

and follow our social media pages to receive EGMS news and to get a glimpse at student learning. To 

find our accounts, search for Elkhorn Grandview Middle School or use the usernames below. 

 

Last Day of School 

     Due to snow days in January, May 25, 2018 is now the last student day of the 2017-2018 school 

year. 

 

facebook.com/ElkhornPSEGMS 

@ElkhornPSEGMS 

 

@ElkhornPS_EGMS 

February 2018 

Volume 4, Issue 5 

IMPORTANT DATES 

One Hour Early Dismissal on February 14th and 15th. 

 No School for students on February 16th . 
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2018 Standardized Testing Window 

     All EGMS students will be taking state tests (NSCAS) during the 

month of April and a second administration of the MAP test during 

May.  All students in the district take these yearly.  It gives teach-

ers and administrators another means to measure student 

achievement.  These are very important tests for your students 

and our school.  We want to encourage students to do their best 

and show their capabilities. Please limit late arrivals, early dismis-

sals, vacations, appointments, etc. during testing days. 

April 2 - April 6 NSCAS ELA 

April 9 - April 13 NSCAS Math 

April 16 - April 19 NSCAS Science (8th only) 

April 30 - May 4 MAP Reading  & Language Arts 

May 7 - May 11 MAP Math & Science 



EGMS Booster Club Meeting & Parent 

Communication Meeting 

  

 Please join us at 6:30 on February 6th 

in the EGMS Library for the Booster Club meet-

ing followed immediately by the Parent Commu-

nication Meeting.  Thank you in advance for 

joining us.   

 Mark your calendar for the remaining 

Booster Club/Parent Communication dates:  

March 1 

April 3 -  

May – no meeting 

 

Electronic Devices Policy 
       

 We understand that cell phones and 

other electronic devices are a part of today's 

society.  We do, however, discourage these de-

vices at school if at all possible.  If your child 

needs to carry a phone, we ask that it be turned 

off during school hours and kept secure.  

Please be mindful that all com-

munication with your child dur-

ing school hours should be 

through the office.  These devic-

es can be distracting and risk 

being lost, stolen, or broken 

here at school.  Any electronic 

device that creates a distraction to the learning 

environment may be confiscated with the ex-

pectation that it will be returned to a parent 

rather than the student. 

Upcoming Bond Resolution 

 

During the January Board of Education meeting, 

the EPS School Board approved a bond issue 

resolution that would provide funds for land 

acquisition for future building sites, the 

construction of new schools and updates and 

remodels to several district buildings.  

Superintendent Dr. Bary Habrock is currently 

hosting community meetings to address the 

District’s rapid growth and discuss plans for 

projects funded through the potential bond.  For 

a full break out of the proposed projects and a 

list of the remaining community meetings, 

please visit https://goo.gl/RHkjhQ.  

Web Link for Activities 
 

***Parents  – When you are looking for 

information regarding sports activities please 

check the following website : 

http://www.easternmidconference.org.  

You can click on any of the district schools for 

the up to date information.   
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Lunch Reminder 

Please remind your students to drop off lunch 

money before school to the 

Sodexo staff in the lunch-

room.  It creates a slow 

down in the lunch line when 

it is turned in during lunch 

time.  Thanks for your help! 

Holiday Hurrah Thank You From 

EGMS Staff 

 The entire EGMS Faculty & 

Staff would like to take this oppor-

tunity to thank all the EGMS families 

that donated to the Holiday Hurrah 

project.  We appreciate  your Hurrah 

gifts, the delicious lunch from Bravo, 

and all your warm holiday wishes.  We 

especially want to thank you for all the 

support given throughout the year.  

2018 Washington DC Trip 

 The 2018 Washington DC Trip is sched-

uled for October 19-21, 2018.  It's not too late 

to sign up but spots are filling up fast!  Contact 

Ms. Everly (teverly@epsne.org) for more infor-

mation.   

Appropriate Cold Weather Dress 

 

 Please remind your child to make sure 

they have appropriate clothing on when going 

to or from the school building.   This includes, 

coats, gloves, hats, long pants and appropriate 

footwear.  PLEASE DRESS WARM! 

https://goo.gl/RHkjhQ
http://www.easternmidconference.org.


 

Page 3 FEBRUARY 2018  

EGMS BOOSTER CLUB NOTES 

 

---- We are still looking for a few more volun-

teers to work the concession stand for the 

girls’ basketball games. There is a big win-

dow that gives you a perfect view of the gym, 

so you can watch the games.  This is a great 

opportunity for you to help out EGMS wheth-

er your child is participating in sports or 

not.  Here is the link to sign up:   

http://www.signupgenius.com/

go/4090d45aeaf22a3f49-7thand1 

  

---- Parent/Teacher Conferences are February 

14th and 15th.  The Kindness Committee 

will be asking EGMS parents to help provide 

dinner for the teachers each day.  If you are 

interested in helping please contact Lisa 

Pollan at lcpollan@gmail.com.   

 

---- Thank you to each and every EGMS fami-

ly, student, and parent volunteer who came 

together for the EGMS staff.  Thanks to your 

generosity we were able to present each 

staff member with a monetary gift.  Cards 

were delivered to teachers and staff along 

with a Holiday Hurrah luncheon sponsored 

by the Booster Club.  

FAMILY DAY 

Sunday, February 4th at Marcos Pizza.   They 

will give 20% back to EGMS.  Families MUST 

say they're with Grandview.    

BOX TOPS UPDATE 

Our last quarterly Box Tops collection drive 

will take place February 19 – 23….let’s finish 

strong Grandview!   The PRIDE class which 

turns in the most Box Tops for this quarter 

will receive a reward party during their PRIDE 

time, and a special reward is planned for the 

PRIDE class that collects the most Box Tops 

over the entire school year.  Our current 

standings for the school year are as follows:   

1st – Mrs. Eikmeier – 576 Box Tops  

2nd – Mrs. Simonich – 410 Box Tops  

3rd – Mrs. Schwahn – 351 Box Tops  

4th – Mrs. Kuiper – 338 Box Tops 

5th – Mrs. Lorensen –  327 Box Tops 

6th – Mrs. Miller – 283 Box Tops 

 

1st – 6th Grade – 1913 Box Tops  

2nd – 7th Grade – 1153 Box Tops  

3rd – 8th Grade – 893 Box Tops  

Thanks for your help; and remember, 

Grandview, EVERY CLIP COUNTS! 

EGMS SPRING PLAY 

 

   It's that time of year again! The spring 

play The Seussification of A Midsummer Night’s 

Dream by Peter Bloedel will be performed on 

Friday, April 13th and Saturday, April 14th. Any 

student, grades 6-8, interested in participating in 

set crew or tech theatre should see Ms. Jussel 

(Room 705).or rjussel@epsne.org) for further 

details.   

From the 8th Grade Celebration Parent 

Committee: 

 

8th Grade Families: 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 
 

For a SPECTACULAR  

8th Grade Student Celebration  

We look forward to 100% participation from this 
awesome class!! 

Saturday, April 21st  
7:00-10:00pm  

 Grandview Middle School 
Cost: $25 per family 

 
Please email reneevokt@yahoo.com if you’re 
interested in helping to plan this fun event or 

with any questions you may have. 
 

***Financial assistance is readily available--
check with any school staff member--we want 

to make sure EVERYONE can attend!*** 

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090d45aeaf22a3f49-7thand1
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090d45aeaf22a3f49-7thand1
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f0b4baeaa2aab9-20152016
mailto:rjussel@epsne.org
mailto:reneevokt@yahoo.com


Math 6 students will be work-

ing on an algebra unit.  They 

will learn how to simplify ex-

pressions and solve equa-

tions.  Pre-Concepts students 

will be solving multi-step 

equations and inequalities. 

  

In Reading class, students will 

be studying sensory language, 

imagery, and style, followed 

by a non-fiction unit. Their AR 

Point Goal is due on March 

12th.  

  

Social Studies students will 

complete a unit on Personal 

Finance with a Budgeting Ac-

tivity and District Common 

Assessment over Personal 

Finance.  Students will then 

begin studying banking and 

money.  

  

Science students will be stud-

ying viruses, bacteria, and 

protists.  These concepts will 

wrap up the third quarter. 

  

In Language Arts, the stu-

dents will be putting their ef-

forts into a biography writ-

ing.  Please be prepared to 

work with your child on the 

project.  We will also be dip-

ping our writing pens into the 

ink for text dependent analy-

sis (TDA), which is our 3rd 

quarter common assessment. 

 

 

In World History, we will be 

finishing the Middle Ages.~ 

We will be learning about so-

cial structures, knights, cas-

tles, etc. of Western Europe.~ 

The students really seem to 

enjoy learning about this time 

period, as many of them al-

ready know bits and pieces 

about the topics we study! 

 

In reading, we are currently 

finishing our discussion of 

nonfiction text features and 

text structures in preparation 

for the District Common As-

sessment in early February. 

Next, we will be studying a 

science-fiction unit. AR goals 

for 3rd quarter are due on 

March 12th.  Remember that 

they EGMS policy is that there 

will be a 10% penalty on a 

student’s AR goal if the goal is 

not met until the following 

week. 

 

In Science, 7th graders are 

continuing to work through 

the Human Biology and 

Health unit.  In this unit, we 

discuss how the body is orga-

nized (cells, tissues, organs, 

and organ systems) and then 

discuss each of the body sys-

tems in detail.  We will focus a 

lot of our discussion on the 

interdependence of these 

organ systems and what we 

can do to keep our bodies 

healthy.  

 

In Language Arts we will begin 

a unit on persuasive writing. 

In February we will be re-

searching and preparing for 

the “Living Legends” project, 

which will conclude with a 

debate. Each student will 

choose a living legend to re-

search and write about and 

then will debate with their 

classmates to determine 

which living legend is the 

most legendary. 

 

Math classes are in the middle 

of a unit that includes Linear 

Equations and Inequalities.  We 

will have several quizzes 

throughout this unit prior to our 

end of the unit test.  Pre-

Algebra classes are in the mid-

dle of the Geometry unit, which 

includes the Pythagorean Theo-

rem, lines, angles, area of two-

dimensional figures, and vol-

ume of three-dimensional fig-

ures.  Students will take three 

district common assessments 

during this unit, and then will 

begin our unit on Probability. 

 7th Grade News 

Mr. Bluhm, Mrs. Bodyfield, Mr. Feickert, Mrs. Hansen, Mrs. Harger, Ms. Jussel, Mrs. 

Kudrna, Mr. Kush, Mrs. Lorensen, Mrs. Pilkington 

6th Grade News 
Mrs. Blomenkamp, Mrs. Bodyfield, Mrs. Eikmeier, Mr. Kment, Mrs. Kuiper, Mr. Lucks, Mrs. 

Miller, Mrs. Royal, Mrs. Smith, Mrs. Sullivan, Mrs. White 

“To catch the 

reader's attention, 

place an interesting 

sentence or quote 

from the story 

here.” 
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February is a busy month for 

us.  Student Led Conferences 

will be held February 14th and 

15th.  We hope you all attend 

and see what your students 

have been doing.  Mid-term 

reports will be given at that 

time.  Our current exploratory 

rotation, Health and Comput-

ers, will end February 20th.  

Students will then have FCS 

and Speech and Drama for 

their last two rotations.   

  

In Language Arts all students 

will research a moment that 

changed history for their third 

quarter DCA.  

  

In Science we will be studying 

heredity and genetics.  

  

In History, we will be studying 

the Civil War.   

  

In Pre-Algebra we will be con-

tinuing with geometry.  In Al-

gebra we will be solving quad-

ratic equations. 

  

This month we will be focus-

ing on figurative language and 

poetry. Students will identify 

and create their own examples 

of each type. We will also begin 

reading and analyzing poetry. 

The AR deadline is March 12th. 

Please ensure that your stu-

dent is reading 30 minutes 

each night in order to attain his 

or her goal. 

Second Quarter Antler Award Winners 

 

6th Grade: Ellie Cannon & Jack Sinnott 

7th Grade: Teresa Nguyen & Caleb Polking 

8th Grade: Aleah Winegar & Landon Kennington  

8th Grade News 
Mrs. Banks, Mrs. Bloom, Ms. Borer, Ms. Everly, Mr. Feickert, Mrs. Harger, Mr. Kush, Ms. 

Mimick, Mrs. Schroeder, Mrs. Simonitch 
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Band News 
Mr.  Johnson   

DC 
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BAND NEWS 

February 8 Concert – On Thursday, February 8, the EGMS 7th grade band and choir, as well as the 

Jazz Band and Show Choir, will be performing their 2nd concert of the year.  The concert will take place 

in the EGMS gym starting at 7:00 PM.  Students will need to report to the gym by 6:30 for warm-ups.  

Dress for this and all other concerts is solid black shoes, black socks, black pants, and their black 

EGMS Music Polo shirt (tucked in!).  Please make sure all shoes, socks, and pants are SOLID black 

with no stripes, laces, or decorations of other colors. 

 

February 19 Concert – On Monday, February 19, the 8th grade band will be performing in concert at 

EHS.  In addition to performing their own music, the 8th grade band will combine with both the EMS 

8th grade band and the high school bands on a selection.  The concert will take place in the EHS audi-

torium and will start at 7:00 PM.  Band students will need to report to the EHS music area at 6:30 for 

warm-ups.  Dress for this and all other concerts is solid black shoes, black socks, black pants, and 

their black EGMS Music Polo shirt (tucked in!).  Please make sure all shoes, socks, and pants are 

SOLID black with no stripes, laces, or decorations of other colors. 

 

March 2 – 8th Grade Band selected to perform in Lincoln!!! – Our very own EGMS 8th grade band has 

been selected to perform at the Nebraska State Band Masters Association annual convention in Lin-

coln.  They are one of only 4 bands from the entire state selected for this honor and the only middle 

school band chosen.  They will be performing a 45 minute concert at the Kimball Recital Hall on the 

UNL campus at 2:30 PM.  All are welcome to attend as there is no charge.  This is a tremendous hon-

or to be selected and we are SO PROUD of all of these students!!! 

 

March 6 Recorder Concerts – 6:00 & 7:30 PM - On Tuesday, March 6, the EGMS 6th grade band and 

chorus students, as well as the Show Choir and Jazz Band, will be performing their 2nd (and 3rd) con-

certs of the year.  Joining us for the 6:00 performance will be the 5th grade students from Manches-

ter.  Joining us for the 7:30 performance will be the 6th graders from Sagewood and West Dodge Sta-

tion elementary schools playing their recorders.  Both concerts will take place in the EGMS gym.  Stu-

dents will need to report to the gym by 5:30 PM.  Dress for this and all other concerts is solid black 

shoes, black socks, black pants, and their black EGMS Music Polo shirt (tucked in!).  Please make 

sure all shoes, socks, and pants are SOLID black with no stripes, laces, or decorations of other colors. 

 

March 8 - EMC Middle School Concert Band Festival – On Thursday, March 8, the 7th and 8th grade 

bands will be traveling to Waverly for the 8th annual Eastern Midlands Conference Concert Band Fes-

tival.  Performance times are not currently known, but students should plan to be report by 7:00 AM 

and be gone all of the school day.  Students will be transported on school transportation.  Dress for 

this and all other concerts is solid black shoes, black socks, black pants, and their black EGMS Music 

Polo shirt (tucked in!). 

 

April 5 - EMC Middle School Jazz Band Festival – On Thursday, April 5, the Jazz Band will be traveling 

to ERMS for the 1st annual Eastern Midlands Conference Jazz Band Festival.  This event will take 

place after school into the evening.  Students will be transported on school transportation.  Dress for 

this and all other concerts is solid black shoes, black socks, black pants, and their black EGMS Music 

Polo shirt (tucked in!). 

 

April 7 - Blair Middle School Honor Band – The Blair Honor Band is one of the premier honor bands for 

middle school students in this state.  This year’s event will take place on Saturday, April 7 at Otte-Blair 

Middle School in Blair, Nebraska.  The event consists of over 200 band students from over 40 

schools divided into 2 concert bands.  They rehearse all day and then give a performance at 4:00 PM.  

Students are selected through nominations from their directors and are usually based on instrumen-

tation needs.  We have nominated a long list of 8th grade students for this event and look forward to 

seeing who gets accepted.  In the past, we have usually had 4-7 students accepted and participating. 
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Band News continued 

BAND NEWS 

April 9 - NSBA Jazz Band Festival – On Monday, April 9, the Jazz Band will be traveling to Papillion 

LaVista South High School for the Nebraska State Band Masters Association State Jazz Band Festi-

val.  Performance times are not currently known, but students should plan to miss the afternoon or 

evening.  Students will be transported on school transportation.  Dress for this and all other con-

certs is solid black shoes, black socks, black pants, and their black EGMS Music Polo shirt (tucked 

in!). 

 

April 28 - Big Band Jazz Night – On Saturday, April 28, Elkhorn High School will be hosting the four-

teenth annual Elkhorn Big Band Jazz Night for the north side of the district.  The event will be held 

in the Elkhorn High School gymnasium and runs from 5:30-8:30 PM.  All the jazz bands from EGMS, 

EMS, and EHS will be performing that night on a rotating basis.  In addition to the playing of the 

bands, there will be a dance floor and concessions available.  This event serves as a benefit for the 

Jazz Bands of EGMS, EMS, and EHS with all proceeds going toward purchasing jazz music for future 

performances.  Ticket prices are $5 for adults, $3 for students, and $1 for all “kids” over 65.  

Please mark this date on your calendars, polish off those dancing shoes, and start those swing 

dance lessons right away!  See you then! 

 

May 3 Concert – On Thursday, May 3, at 7:00 PM, the Elkhorn Grandview Middle School Bands will 

give their final concert of the year.  All the EGMS bands, including the 6th grade, 7th grade, 8th grade, 

and Jazz Band, will be performing.  As with all other performances, Dress for this and all other con-

certs is all black shoes, black socks, black pants, and their black EGMS Music Polo shirt (tucked 

in!).  Students should arrive by 6:15 so we can begin warming up promptly at 6:30 PM.  Please 

come support your student(s) in their final performance of the year.  See you then! 

 

Elkhorn Summer Band Program – Over the last couple of years, our Summer Band Program has 

grown by leaps and bounds…so we are doing it again this year!!!   J   Our Elkhorn Summer Band 

Program will be held right here at EGMS on weekdays from June 4-21 and is offered to all current 

6th and 7th grade band students from EMS and EGMS (or who will attending either school in the 

fall).  Current 8th grade veterans of our Summer Program are welcome to come back and assist!!  

The program will offer full concert band and jazz band rehearsals every day, as well as offering indi-

vidual lessons to those current 7th graders who will be auditioning for the 8th Grade All-State Band 

next year.  The program will culminate with a final concert and ice cream afterwards.  All 4 middle 

school directors from Elkhorn will be team teaching the entire experience.  Best of all, the entire 

program is FREE!!!  Please be on the lookout for handouts and more information to be distributed at 

Conferences.  We strongly encourage any and every band student to sign up and participate in our 

Summer Band Program!!  Please don’t hesitate to contact Mr. Johnson at EGMS (289-9399) or by 

email if you have any questions.  His email is cpjohnson@epsne.org.  Thanks! 

mailto:cpjohson@epsne.org
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CHORUS 

NEWS 

 

It has been a busy time in the vocal music department since returning from winter break.  

 

UNO HONOR CHOIR 

We had ten students who auditioned and were chosen to attend the prestigious UNO Honor Choir on 

Friday January 19th under the direction of Dr. Derrick Fox. 

 

 

 

They are pictured here: 

Back Row - Parker Mahloch, Ethan Pollan, Max Newby 

Second Row - Emileigh Nagunst, Paige Willcoxon, Emily Liska 

Front Row - Macey Hansen, Nathan Ray, Trey McDougald, Keller Cox  

 

UPCOMING CONCERTS 

 

Thursday, Feb. 8 - EGMS 7th Band/Vocal Concert @ EGMS - 7:00 PM 

 (7th Grade Band and Chorus plus Grand Marquee Show Choir) 

 Call time is 6:30 for performers 

Monday, Feb. 26 - 8-12 Vocal Concert @ EHS - 7:00 PM 

 (Our 8th grade combines with EMS and EHS Choirs) 

 Call time is 6:30 for performers 

Tuesday, March 6 - Recorder Concerts @ EGMS 

 (6th grade chorus, Grand Entrance Show Choir and 5th grade recorders) 

 6:00 - Manchester 

 7:30 - Sagewood & West Dodge Station 

 Call time is 5:30 for 6th graders 

Choir News  

Mrs. Tina Schwahn 
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SHOW CHOIR 

NEWS 

Choir News (cont’d) 

 

SHOW CHOIR COMPETITIONS 

 

Show Choir Season is about to ramp up and be in full swing throughout the months of February and 

early March. Competition dates and performance times are listed below. Times are subject to 

change, so show choir parents, please check your emails regularly for updated times and details. 

 

  

YOUNG AMERICANS IS RETURNING TO GRANDVIEW! 

 

Save the Date for the Young Americans “Turn Up the Music” Tour and Workshop!  

Returning to Grandview October 11 - 13, 2018. 
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Counselor’s 

Corner 

 

Below is information about upcoming events, potential opportunities, and resources available for 

Elkhorn Grandview families. 

  

Are you looking to expose your child to different career options?  If so, check out EXPLORING “Real 

World Career Experiences”  

What is Exploring?  Exploring is a career education program, sponsored by area businesses that help 

young adults make a more informed decision about future careers and determine if a particular career 

is the right one for them.  Exploring is about gaining practical experience in a career field.  The result is 

a program of activities that help youth pursue their special interests, grow and develop.  The link below 

will be able to provide you more information about the specific programs and when they meet.   

For more information and to register, please visit http://www.omahaexploring.org/ 

  

Arbor Family Services- Elkhorn Public Schools partners with Arbor Family Services to serve students 

and their families.  Arbor Family provides two free sessions with a counselor regarding a specific issue.  

Arbor Family works with students and their families on a variety of issues such as, wellness, stress, 

divorce, parenting/children, eating disorders, school problems, work problems, managing change, de-

pression/anxiety, relationships, trauma, drug/alcohol abuse and more.  If you would like more infor-

mation, please contact Arbor Family at 402-330-0960 or your school counselor.   

  

Partners in Education- Partners in Education is a program that pairs students with adults from the 

community.  The program is designed with an academic focus to provide adult support for student suc-

cess.  Mentors help students with homework, assigned readings and aid them in test taking tech-

niques and time management.  Mentors can have a huge impact on student success.  If you or some-

one you know may be interested in becoming a mentor and receiving more information about the pro-

gram, please call 402-289-2579, log-on to www.elkhornweb.org and click on “Mentoring Partners” 

under “District Programs” or contact your school counselor.   

Resources 

*Nebraska Family Helpline- (1-888-866-8660)       www.nebraskafamilyhelpline.ne.gov 

*Boys Town National Hotline-24/7 Help (1-800-448-3000)    Yourlifeyourvoice.org 

*National Suicide Prevention Lifeline-  http://www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/ 

*13 Minute Campaign for Suicide Prevention          http://www.13minutes.org/ 
*Arbor Family Counseling-402-330-0960 

Counselor’s Corner 

Kyle Peterson, EGMS Counselor 

http://www.omahaexploring.org/
http://www.elkhornweb.org
http://www.nebraskafamilyhelpline.ne.gov
http://www.suicidepreventionlifeline.org/
http://www.13minutes.org/
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Tech Savvy 

Parent Tips 

TECH SAVVY PARENT TIPS 

FEBRUARY 2018 

 

SchoolMessenger Alerts 

Both the EPS District and each individual building regularly use a parent messaging system called 

SchoolMessenger to send emails and phone calls to parents, including monthly information about 

building happenings, as well as school closings.  

 

SchoolMessenger also allows recipients the option to “unsubscribe” from its mailing list; please un-

derstand that by “unsubscribing” you are completely removing your email address from ALL lists, 

including both District and building specific emails. 

 

If you have previously unsubscribed and would like to begin receiving emails again, please let your 

building secretary know. 

 

Elkhorn Public Schools Policy 507.13—Internet Safety Policy was written in compliance with the Children’s 
Internet Protection Act. Tech Savvy Parent tips are intended to inform and educate parents of technology 
that may be available to their students. Tips may feature apps that are educational as well as those that may be 
a cause for concern to parents. 

 

Parents of Current 7th & 8th Grade Students 
 

In recent years we have heard from parents that students are spending more and more time at home 

doing school work with their family computers.  As part of the EPS 5-Year Instructional Technology 

Plan approved by the school board in October 2016, next year’s 8th grade students (current 7th 

grade students) will receive an individual Chromebook for educational use next fall.  In addition,  all 

high school students will also be receiving a Chromebook next fall.  Therefore, current 8th grade stu-

dents will receive an individual Chromebook for educational use when they transition to 9th grade. 

 Please note, current 8th grade students will receive a different Chromebook than the one they used 

during the 17-18 school year.    

 

The district is finding that much of our educational content requires access to technology, and 

Chromebooks allow us a cost-effective way to assure that students have this access when it is need-

ed.  As part of this initiative, parents of 2018-19 eighth and ninth grade students are encouraged to 

attend an orientation either during Back to School 101 or Open House in August.  The exact dates for 

these orientations are not yet set, but the district wanted to begin communication with parents of 

current 7th-11th grade students.  We are very excited about providing a computing device for these 

students next school year. 



Interested in the EHS Music offerings? 
 

Please join us for a “Taste of Music” 
(prior to the orientation for 9th grade) 

 
Jazz Band 2      5:25-5:40 

 
JV Show Choir “Exclamation”     5:45-6:00 

 

 
Important Registration Information from Elkhorn High School Counselors 

 
Wednesday, February 28, 2018 
 
High school counselors will visit the middle school 
 
High school counselors will travel to the middle schools to distribute 9th grade registration materials.  
Students will receive a copy of their registration sheet outlining courses offered to prospective ninth 
graders and specific course recommendations.  (Recommendations are based upon advice from middle 
school and high school teachers and counselors, and test scores.)  Students will also receive a copy of 
the curriculum guide.  This guide includes information on curriculum, academic planning, and activities.  
 
Parents are encouraged to discuss the 9th grade course recommendations and elective courses with their 
8th grader before March 5th. 
 
 

Monday, March 5, 2018 
 
8th Grade Registration/Parent Night, 6:00 pm EHS Auditorium 
 

Please bring the registration sheet your student  
receives on February 28th to this meeting. 

 
Parents and 8th graders are invited to Elkhorn High School on March 5th at 6:00 pm.  Parents will pick up 
additional registration materials at the door and then proceed to the auditorium.  At that time, 
counselors will present an 8th grade orientation and curriculum PowerPoint.  After the presentation, 
parents will be asked to complete course selections and sign the registration form to verify course 
selections.   Forms will be collected at the end of the evening.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

ATTENTION SENIORS: 

Last year the Foundation awarded over $263,000 
in scholarships. Please visit our website for a 

listing of scholarships available to 2018 graduates. 
www.elkhornfoundation.org/scholarships 

 

Mark your Calendar:  Bids 4 Kids will be held on 
April 5 at Noah’s Event Venue from 6-9PM. Join us 
for a fun evening of silent auction bidding!  We are 
grateful for any and all donations.  For donation or 

sponsorship information, please contact Stacey Selk 
at sselk1@epsne.org. 

Tickets now available for purchase at 

www.elkhornfoundation.org/bids-4-kids 
 

We are now accepting nominations for our 2018 Hall 
of Fame Reception! To submit a nomination, or to 

view all past honorees, please visit our website 
 www.elkhornfoundation.org/hall-of-fame-nomination-form 

http://www.elkhornfoundation.org/scholarships/
mailto:sselk1@epsne.org


February 2018  

Phone: 402-289-9399 

Fax: 402-289-9499 

17801 Grand Avenue 

Omaha, NE 68116 

ELkhorn Grandview  

Middle School 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   

 
 

 
1 

7GBB vs Norris  

4:15 pm 

8GBB @ Norris 

4:15 pm 

7/8 WR @ Tekamah-

Herman 5:30 pm 

2 
 

3 
Red Carpet  

Classic Show 

Choir Competion 

(GM) 

4 
 

5 
7GBB vs  

Plattsmouth 4:15 

pm  

8GBB @ 

Plattsmouth 

4:15pm 

 

 

6 
8GBB vs NE City 

4:15pm 

7/8 WR Quad @ EMS 

4:15 pm 

Booster Club Meeting 

6:30 pm 

Parent Communication  

Meeting  7 pm 

7 
 

8 
8GBB @ EMS 

4:15 pm 

 

7th Vocal/ Band / 

Show Choir/ Jazz 

Band Concert  

7:00pm 

9 
Crystal Cup Show 

Choir Competition 

(GM/GE) 

 

10 

11 12 
7GBB vs Gretna 

4:15 pm 

8GBB @ Gretna 

4:15 pm 

School Board  

Meeting 6:30 pm 

 

13 
7GBB @ Gretna Aspen 

4:15 pm 

8GBB vs Gretna Aspen 

4:15 pm 

7/8 WR ∆ @ 
Plattsmouth 4:15 pm 

 

14 
One Hour Early 

Dismissal 
Parent/Teacher  

Conferences  

4:30-8:30 pm 

15 
One Hour Early 

Dismissal 
Parent/Teacher  

Conferences  

4:30-8:30 pm 

16 
No School 

 
 

17 
 
 

 

18 
 
 

19 
EHS/EGMS 8th 

Grade Band Concert 

@  EHS 7:00 pm 

 

 
 

20 
7GBB @ ERMS 

4:15 pm 

8GBB vs ERMS 

4:15pm 

7/8 WR ∆ @ Norris 

4:15 pm 

21 
 

22 
7/8 WR ∆  @ EGMS  

4:15 pm 

 

 
 
 

23 
8th Grade Activity 

Night 7-9 pm 

 

7/8 WR Invite @ 

Weeping water 

4:30 pm 
 

24 
Westside Show 

Choir Competition 

(GM/GE) 

25 26 
EHS/EGMS 8th 

Grade Vocal Con-

cert @  EHS 7:00 

pm 

27 
7GBB vs EMS 

4:15 pm 

7/8 WR ∆ @ Gretna 

Aspen 4:15 pm 

28    


